
 

9/20/2025 

Wausau School Board 
415 Seymour Street 
Wausau, WI  54403 

 

To the Board: 

My name is Liberty (Libby) Heidmann and I am interested in the open vacancy on the 
Wausau School Board. I have worked as a professional in higher education and workforce 
development for the past 20 years. I have extensive experience in the central Wisconsin 
area in these fields having worked at what was UW-Marathon County, UW-Stevens Point, 
Northcentral Technical College, and most recently with the North Central Wisconsin 
Workforce Development Board (NWWDB).  I am also a 1997 graduate of Wausau West High 
School  and the parent of a senior at Wausau East High School. In addition, I previously 
served on the Montessori Governance Board while my son attended there.  

I ran for the Wausau School Board in 2019 for the same reason I am applying today: my 
belief in the importance of strong public education. Over the years, I have worked closely 
with the individuals educated in the Wausau School District, and I have seen firsthand both 
the strengths and challenges they bring to higher education and the workforce. I believe 
this perspective is valuable in supporting thoughtful, well-rounded decision-making on the 
board. 

Education is a passion of mine. I have included my resume for review. You will see a 
breadth of experience and interest ranging from American Indian Studies to college student 
services to curriculum design to teaching. I feel this gives me experience to look at things 
from diƯerent angles and diƯerent perspectives to weigh both immediate impacts and 
long-term goals. 

Thank you for your time and consideration and I hope my experience can be of service to 
the district. 

Liberty L. Heidmann 

 

Enclosure: Resume 


